  YOUNGSTOWN ALL BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, September 15, 2014
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened on Monday, September 15,
2014 at 8:25 P.M. at the YABTC facility in North Jackson.

ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Lori Baker, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Judy Drotar, Corresponding Secretary;

Dale Burrier, Training Director, Kim Burrier, Sharon Phillips, Mary Mignogna, Elaine Shively, Donn Bell, Sue Bell, Patsy Catalano, Steve Catalano, Ann Cicero, Georgianne Doyle, Jo Ann Fedyski, Bonnie Foster, Kathy Hopkins,  Janet Moore, Megan Perrine,  Lynn Taylor, Caren Vicich and  Rhonda Wood.
Guests: Darwin Boyd, Marylou Church, Michael Engle, Melanie Fuellgraf, Carol Goffus, Ed Homer, Susan Kilpatrick , JoAnn Myers, Peggy Palma,  Alisa Steenbaugh,  Mary Jane Szczurek and Jane Wass.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: Following a motion by Stacy Judge and seconded by Lori Baker, the General Membership voted to approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of July 18 as published.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Stacy Judge

Stacy reported that our total assets are $948,223.41 and our net profit through 

September 15 is $27,438.36. The profit for the August agility trial was $11,535.34. 
Following a motion by Lori Baker and seconded by Bonnie Foster, the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Judy Drotar

Judy reported that she received the closeout for the August agility trial.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero reported that Diana James and Kathy Hopkins will provide cakes for the November membership meeting. Ann explained that members provide a fourth of a sheet cake and that she sends out email reminders. Cakes are needed for January.

Program: Nikki Puccini presented a program on the Denise Fenzi Seminar that she attended. There will be a canine free style program and general elections at the November meeting.

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Skip Copeland had a blood clot in his leg and also had back surgery. He is in Cortland Care Nursing Home for rehabilitation and will hopefully be coming home in a couple of days.

Training: Dale Burrier

Instructors are needed. Next year’s training schedule is being done and a fourth training ring will be added. The free ring is limited to 15 minutes and is to be used by club members only. JoAnn Fedyski will post agility class prices in the newsletter. They need to be put in the club policy.

Obedience and Rally Trials: Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker

The premium list for the October trials is out and on the website. Trial setup is on Thursday, October 23 at 5:30 P.M. Pizza and pop will be provided. Let Mary know if you are coming. Alice Coyne is in charge of the raffle. Perri is in charge of the kitchen and passed food donation sheets around to the membership for both the obedience and agility trials. Perri needs people to help in the kitchen. If you are able to steward, let Lori Baker know. Donn Bell will be parking cars. The judges’ dinner will be Saturday night—location to be determined. 


Obedience Run Thrus—Kim Burrier

Kim reported that the order of the run thrus for Tuesday, September 16 is Beginner Novice and Novice.  

Rally Run Thrus—Mary Mignogna—no report

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper, Mike Coates

August 16-17, 2014—Sandy Irish
The August trial went reasonably well. We filled the trial on Saturday and did pretty well on Sunday.  The trial was held at the Wellness Center in Niles.
Judges were great--Janet Budzynski and Kim Reeher. We had several club members step up and really help, working all day in many cases.  Due to a few committee members not being able to help this time, it was a blessing to have others helping.  

October 3-5, 2014—Mike Coates

The trial will be held at our building and will be one ring. Friday will be excellent only for standard and JWW. FAST and Time to Beat games will be open to all.  Both games will be in the morning. The premium is posted on the website and the trial opened on Wednesday, August 20. Mike is working on a YABTC equipment list to submit to the judge. 

November 29-30, 2014--Debbie Harper

The trial will be held at the Wellness Center. It was brought to Debbie’s attention that the AKC website listed the maximum number of runs per day as 330. She emailed our rep to correct this to 660 on August 18 and it was corrected promptly.


Agility Run-Thrus: Sandy Irish and Debbie Harper
            Debbie reported that the registration for the run thrus on November 8 will start at 4 P.M. and the runs at 4:30 P.M. The running order is 4-24 inches. There will also be a Christmas photo session by Janet Yosay. Appointments are to be scheduled with Maria Gesing. 

Publicity: Diana James—no report

Public Education: Jamie Thompson—no report

Awards: Elaine Shively, Sharon Phillips

The award pictures will be hung on a wall at the club. Volunteers are needed for doing the awards next year. 


Building Maintenance: Ed Newsome, Dale Burrier and Mike Coates

Coates Construction will be putting in more insulation in the building and sealing the gutters and blocks to take care of the leaks. 


Someone is needed to plow the parking lot in the winter. 


A paper towel holder will be installed by the drinking fountain. 

Finance: Stacy Judge

Kim Burrier explained about the next gift card raffle which will be held during the month of November. One thousand tickets were printed and donated by the Catalanos. The proceeds will be used towards items for the kitchen such as a stove, cabinets, hood and possibly a freezer. The tickets are $10 each and the minimum value of each gift card(s) per day is $20. The winning tickets are placed back into the raffle. Kim needs the money and any unsold tickets turned in to her by October 25 (the Sunday of the obedience trial). 

Membership: Judy Drotar

The deadline was July 1 and some members haven’t paid their dues.  Judy sent emails out today to those members for which she had addresses. Members can make payments towards their dues. Instructors receiving a discount must still fill out the membership renewal form. 

Newsletter: Marla Belzowski

Marla apologizes for the newsletter getting out late. Please send her your brags and pictures. 

Website: Stacy Judge—no report

Auditing: Caren Vicich—no report

New Members: Judy Drotar

The following people were approved by the Executive Board at the January, May, June, July and September,  2014 Board Meetings and are being introduced to the General Membership as prospective members of YABTC:
Darwin Boyd, Marylou Church, Michael Engle, Melanie Fuellgraf, Carol Goffus, Ed Homer, Susan Kilpatrick , JoAnn Myers, Peggy Palma,  Alisa Steenbaugh,  Mary Jane Szczurek and Jane Wass.
Lori Murphy—unable to attend the meeting due to an emergency


Following a motion by Sharon Phillips and seconded by Janet Moore, the membership voted to vote on the above members by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Sharon Phillips and seconded by Janet Moore, the membership voted to accept the above people as members of YABTC.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

Jump mats are for sale for $10 each and are being stored in the storage building. 


There is a hornets’ nest in the tree by the road.


The Debbie Sacerich Agility Seminar held on Labor Day weekend went well. She would like to come back in about six months to see how the participants and their dogs have progressed. 

The Carnation City UKC Club rented our building for their show on September 6 and 7. It was not well attended perhaps because it was not well advertised.
NEW BUSINESS:


An agility seminar to be presented by Steve Schwartz of Agility Nerd is being planned for April 18 and 19, 2015. He will also give private lessons which can be split between three dogs. Steve can also teach fly ball. 

A club member is donating a new chute which will be used at the October trial.


There are wooden tables for sale.


YABTC was challenged by Akron All Breed to do the ALS Ice Bucket Challenge. Perri mentioned that members can donate through the club. YABTC challenged Cleveland All Breed, Carnation City and the NEO Dog Club. 

The Christmas dinner will be held on December 27. 


Let Perri know if you would like to serve on the Nominations Committee.


The trailer was stolen again at the end of July. There was a stove and some agility equipment in it. The police report has been filed and a claim will be filed with our insurance company. 

Debbie Harper reported that she, Lotta Shafer and Sandy Irish participated in the AKC Responsible Dog Ownership Day on September 14 at the Niles Expo Center. They did a mini agility demonstration. A raffle for a free class certificate was held.  

Bill Reinhart has been mowing the grass at the building which takes four hours. A small building is needed for the tractor. 
The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 9:30 P.M. following a motion by Lori Baker and seconded by Caren Vicich.
The next General Membership Meeting and Annual Elections will be held on Monday, November 17, 2014 at the YABTC facility.

Respectfully submitted,
Debbie Harper
Recording secretary

